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Minutes 
Annual Section Meeting 

Hilton Orlando 
Orlando, Florida 
August 3, 2023 

 
 
The meeting was called to order by Section Interim President Fullerton at 12:03 pm. 
 
Officers present were Interim President/Past President Don Fullerton; Delegate Joe 
Molinaro; Alt. Delegate/VP Matt Weisman; 2nd VP Ken Baldwin; 3rd VP Mike Berens; 
Section Certification Chairperson, Stacey Meuller and Secretary/Treasurer Wayne Bryan. 
Several members and attendees were in attendance eating lunch during the meeting. 
 
Secretary-Treasurer Bryan presented the minutes of the July 27, 2022 annual meeting held 
at the Renaissance Orlando at Sea World Florida to the board for approval. Joe moved to 
accept the minutes, Kenny seconded, vote taken, motion passed. Wayne also presented the 
mid-winter meeting minutes. Matt motioned and Mike seconded, vote taken, motion 
passed  
 
Secretary-Treasurer Wayne Bryan presented the financial report to the Board. 
 
Certification Chair, Stacey Meuller was unable to get the new certification and renewal 
numbers from Rockledge for the certification report. The interim International Executive 
Director was recognized to give a report on the status of the new certifications. Tyson 
discussed the new certifications and development of training materials via several work 
groups. Tyson also informed those attending that the IMSA and ITE had completed an 
update to the Handbook for Traffic Signal Maintenance. 
 
Delegate Molinaro gave the attached Delegate’s report.  
 
Interim President Fullerton gave the Presidents report. Don explained the reason for him 
being the Interim President and the status of Tyson with the Florida Board during this 
time.  

 
Under New Business, President Fullerton discussed the need for the board to develop an 
amendment to the Section Bylaws due the changes discussed by Joe to the International 
Bylaws as it relates to the new membership categories. Wayne presented the final draft of 
amended Bylaws to the board for a vote to approve and adopt. The amended Bylaws had 
been posted to the section website consistent with our charter for membership comments. 
After further discussion Mike moved the amended Bylaws and Matt seconded it. Vote was 
taken and approved. The approved and signed Bylaws are posted to the section web site 
under Section Governance. 
 
Nomination Committee Chairmen Baldwin gave the report of the nomination committee. 
The attached 2023 nominating committee report resulted in Matt Weisman continuing to 
hold the office of Alternate Delegate, Mike Berens nominated to the office of  1st VP, Roy 
Schofield nominated to the office of 3rd VP and the return of incumbents, Delegate Joe 
Molinaro and Secretary/Treasurer Wayne Bryan. Motion by Kenny second by Matt 
followed by a vote of the members in attendance. The vote was favorable. 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Kenny questioned the practice of hiring an association person versus an IMSA person to 
the position of International Executive Director. Tyson responded that that was normal 
practice but assured us that and IMSA person to the position of Education Director would 
be very beneficial 
 
There was a motion by Wayne and 2nd by Don to adjourn the meeting, the vote was 
favorable. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:43 pm. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Wayne Bryan, Secretary-Treasurer 
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